
MONTROSE/OLATHE INTERSECTION IMPROVEMENT 

PROJECT: EARLY NOVEMBER 2019 TO MID-APRIL 

2020 

ADA* RAMP REPLACEMENT AT INTERSECTIONS ON US 50, US 550 and CO 90  
IN MONTROSE AND CO 348 IN OLATHE 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION 

Colorado Department of Transportation contractor United Companies will bring existing curb ramps  
into compliance with PROWAG** requirements. The work will improve curb ramps, sections of  
adjacent sidewalks, curbs and gutters at nearly 50 intersections in Montrose and Olathe. (Please  
refer to web site for intersection locations; not every corner at each intersection will receive  
upgrades.) *Americans with Disabilities Act

**Public Rights of Way Accessibility Guidelines. The Access Board is an independent federal agency 

that promotes equality for people with disabilities through leadership in accessible design and the 

development of accessibility guidelines and standards. 

GENERAL PROJECT SCHEDULE ​The general schedule (subject to change) will be to begin in 

November with intersections on CO 348 in Olathe, then progress to US 50, CO 90 and, finally, US 550 

in Montrose (please see website for locations.) The project is anticipated to be completed by 

mid-April, weather permitting. 

TRAVEL IMPACTS & CONTACT INFORMATION​ ​Travelers by car, bike, wheelchair or foot can expect 

various lane and sidewalk closures where work zones exist, during daylight hours, Monday through 

Friday. Sidewalks, however, are likely to be closed overnight or over weekends to allow the concrete 

to set up. Access to all businesses will be maintained, but may be temporarily altered. Thank you for 

going ​Slow for the Cone Zone!  

Please contact the project public information manager at ​(970) 901-7459​ or 

us50montroseada@gmail.com​.  
Project web site: ​www.codot.gov/projects/us-5​50-Montrose-ADA-ramps 

mailto:us50montroseada@gmail.com
https://www.codot.gov/projects/us-50-delta-west-resurface-eastbound



